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An Equal Opportunity Emplayer

September 16, 2008
Re: Mr. Ben Mammina
To Whom It May Concern:

Henderson Electric, Inc. was established in August of 1977 and was considered one of
the more stable minority contracting firms in the State of Michigan. In the fall of FY2002
we suffered extreme financial loss on a project due to change orders and contract
compaction. Ultimately these losses led us to file a claim and resultant Law Suit in
FY2004 to try to recoup our damages which totaled in excess of $1,000,000.00.

Consequently we were unable to continue to operate as an electrical contractor due to
our negative cash flow. However we remained in business and refused to file
bankruptcy.

During the spring of FY2006 Mr. Mammina and Ms. Susan Smith visited my office to
discuss the possibility of our company working on the New Detroit MGM Casino/Hotel.
Mr. Mammina assured me that if we continued to “hold on” that he would strive to insure
that we were included in the work on the New MGM Hotel Casino.

True to his word not only did we receive a major contract on the project but due to our

_limited Bonding capacity Mr. Mammina also made provisions to increase our Surety
Bond to insure that we be able to hire up to 25 additional electricians from the Union
Hall. He also encouraged us to explore opportunities in the Las Vegas market. Today we
are very close to signing our first contract for work on the CityCenter Project.

This is just a note to acknowledge the impact that Mr. Mammina has had on our small
Minority Electrical Contracting Company. Without Mr. Mammina’s help we would not
have been able to survive as a company.

Henderson Electric, Inc. will be forever grateful to Mr. Ben Mammina because without
Mr. Mammina there would be no more Henderson Electric, Inc.

Sincerely, :

Lamar Henderson,
President
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